



Force Soccer Club
Post Office Box 411
Plainwell, Michigan 49080
forcesoccermi@gmail.com
<http://forcesoccer.net>

AGENDA

March 30, 2022 – 7:30 PM (held through Zoom - link listed on 2nd page)

- Call to Order
 - Present: [Susie](#), [Tori](#), [Leslie](#), [Jena](#), [Travis](#), [Rene](#), [Tara](#), [Stephanie](#)
 - Absent: [Sarah](#)
- Approval of Minutes/Summary: Jena/Leslie
 -  [February 24, 2022: Force Board Agenda](#)
- Agenda Amendments:
- Public Comments/Introduction of Guests: [Brent Milhiem](#)
- Board Member Reports
 - League Representative and Registrar, Sarah Hodapp -
 - i. Update - Did something go out to coaches about not scrimmaging on Field 1? [Will address after Spring Break](#)
 - Uniform Coordinator, Tara Drewyor -
 - i. Update - [Gazelle is on track with orders. U9 team needs 2 players jerseys still. Orders in process. Extra academy shirts ordered earlier this week.](#)
 - Marketing Director, Jena Nooney
 - i.  [FSC_content calendar_2022](#)
 - ii. Update -
 - Did you/will you soon communicate with the club about:
 - a. 2 coaches got their D licenses: Brent and Travis?
 - b. Do a countdown to the spring season?
 - c. Thank Brent for the new roof and door on the shed
 - d. No scrimmaging on field #1
 - e. Spring newsletter - week of April 11
 - Spring field cleanup - reschedule date?
 - Secretary, Tori Taggett -
 - i. Update - [N/A](#)
 - Field and Maintenance Coordinator, Rene Vega -
 - i. Update on Field 2? [Looks Good. Field 1 will need work \(move goal back towards airport\). Rene will work on it during spring break week.](#)
 - ii. New bids for lawn care? [MnS Lawncare - quote put together & emailed to board. Seems to be a good amount of savings. Mike \(owner\) out with recent surgery right now.](#)
 - iii. [Motion made & approved to go with MnS Lawncare - Rene motioned; Tori second.](#)
 - iv. Field clean up day postponed due to bad weather. Reschedule? [No. Rene will take care of this over spring break.](#)
 - v. Port-a-potties and trash were contacted to restart.

- vi. 8th Street: 40 yards of millings to be poured/graded by Denny Schultz to fill potholes. [Need to talk to him about what he recommends to make the driveway better.](#) Also [need to contact Gun Plain Township to get permission to clear out more brush at 8th St drive.](#)
- Treasurer, Leslie Todd
 - i. Update on: (as of 3/27/22)
 - Current Bank Balance = \$92,746.00
 - Current Outstanding = \$14,534.43
 - Proposed Projected EOY Balance = \$42,105.94
 - Proposed Net Income(Loss) EOY = (\$15,349.10)
 - Budget Link - [x Budget FSC 2021-2022 3-27-22.xlsx](#)
 - Player fees for the next season: [raise Select teams to \\$360/yr; Premier/Elite increased to \\$460/yr.](#) [Need to talk to Sarah about half season cost.](#)
- Vice-President, Stephanie Vos
 - i. Update - [N/A](#)
- President, Susie Schierbeek
 - i. New AED battery and pads (adults and kids) arrived.
- Committee Reports
 - i. Scholarships - [No new requests](#)
 - ii. By-laws - discuss [proposed final draft](#) and vote to approve - [Motion made by Leslie; 2nd by Jena.](#) [Jena will add to the website.](#)
 - iii. Planning calendar - [+ FSC Master Calendar](#)
 - iv. Code of Conduct - emailed the committee to get ideas on promoting - no responses - [Jena will put a reminder in the next newsletter](#)
 - v. Capital Projects - [link to ideas](#) [x Force 2020 Capital Improvement Priority List.xlsx](#)
 - Drain at game complex near the entrance - Pat H. researched a bobcat with a trencher attachment we can rent for \$400.
 - Trevor Smith emailed Wyoming Asphalt Paving- they will start crushing millings in the very near future and will contact us once they are ready to go.
 - vi. Fundraising - Susie has been working to apply for a raffle license with the state's Charitable Gaming Division - should be good to go once some wording in our new bylaws is approved - sell in first half of May - drawing at annual meeting Friday night at Canton.
- Coaching Coordinator –
 - i. Update - Teresa did not respond to Susie's inquiry about the curriculum, so, unless she contacts us to provide it, we won't have it and won't pay her for it.
 - Ideas for people to ask to fill the position? Post it? If no one else, is Pat willing to help make sure we have a coach for each team for tryouts in June? Want to get ahead of things with planning try-outs. [Possibly Dave Nobel? Advertise to the club so they are aware the position is open.](#)
- Academy Coordinator - Travis Taylor
 - i. Update - [Will be close to 90 kids enrolled.](#) [Would like to open enrollment back up for awhile.](#) [HS students welcome to help out for community service hours.](#)
- Unfinished/Continuing Business

- i. Coaches' Trainings - Did we reach out to coaches about opportunities/reimbursements?
- ii. Winter Training with Dave Nobel - feedback? Thank him?
- New Business -
 - i. Board positions - openings for next year?
 - Please let Susie know if you are not planning to continue next year. [Susie, Tori, Sarah & Rene planning to step down. Those positions will be open.](#)
 - Work hard to find someone willing to step in - not only your position but others as well. You never know who might be willing/want to serve, so we should all talk it up. This includes the Coach's Coordinator position.
 - Use this [link](#) to get to our documents describing each board position - please add to what's there (if anything) and make it as complete as possible so the next person has as much information as possible.
 - ii. Lucas contacted me about goalkeeper trainings - spring? Summer?
 - iii. Referee recruitment grant available from MSYSA - Susie posted on Facebook, "The first 5 people to email forcesoccermi@gmail.com about becoming a ref, for the first time, will be eligible to get the cost of the training and uniform* reimbursed after refereeing at least 5 Force SC games this spring. *7 Piece USSF Starter Kit"
- No takers yet - maybe Anna Schierbeek and Davis Nooney.
 - iv. Adjournment -

Join Zoom Meeting

<https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89669755210>